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The University of Maryland, BalƟmore Center for Violence PrevenƟon (CVP) strongly supports HB 1433, which would limit 
the number of charges that automaƟcally place youth in the adult prison system. Despite having a separate juvenile jusƟce 
system, youth are rouƟnely charged and prosecuted in the adult criminal jusƟce system. While crime has steadily 
decreased, these laws conƟnue to subject youth to charges which are detrimental to their long-term well-being.   
 
The Center for Violence PrevenƟon is a community informed iniƟaƟve of the University of Maryland, BalƟmore in 
collaboraƟon with the R Adams Cowley Shock Trauma Center at the University of Maryland Medical Center – the first of its 
kind. Our aim is to build resilient communiƟes for all through the prevenƟon and intervenƟon of all forms of violence and 
trauma. We do this in an interdisciplinary, collaboraƟve fashion where we conduct community-based parƟcipatory research, 
provide creaƟve and impacƞul educaƟon, and inform and advocate for policies that strengthen our communiƟes to prevent 
violence and trauma. Our support of this bill is in line with the laƩer. 
 
Research shows key developmental differences between youth and adults that impact youth’s decision making, impulse 
control, and suscepƟbility to influence from problemaƟc peers and adults who are looking to exploit them. While these 
differences do not excuse youth from the responsibility of their acƟons, the US Supreme Court has repeatedly recognized 
that youth are less blameworthy and more capable of change and rehabilitaƟon. Punishing youth the same way we do 
adults does not advance public safety. In fact, decades of research has demonstrated that most crimes commiƩed by youth 
are adolescent-limited and related to risk-taking behaviors consistent with their developmental stage. As youth mature, they 
are substanƟally less likely to re-offend. Locking them up for years extends their incarceraƟon far beyond the Ɵme needed 
for them to be rehabilitated.  
 
Many youth in the juvenile jusƟce system have experienced or witnessed violence and trauma. These and other adverse 
childhood experiences are disproporƟonately experienced by Black and LaƟno children compared to white children. 
Specifically, Black children experience ACEs at a rate of 61% compared to 40% for white children. Youth placed in the adult 
criminal jusƟce system face an increased risk of trauma from sexual abuse, physical assault, and suicide. Currently, 80% of 
the youth charged as adults in Maryland are Black children disproporƟonately subjecƟng them to addiƟonal trauma. 
IncarceraƟng children as adults also denies them access to many essenƟal programs and services, including basic and 
special educaƟon, as well as treatment and counseling services which impedes their chances for rehabilitaƟon and healthy 
development. LimiƟng the number of charges which get used placed in the adult criminal jusƟce system will allow them to 
be more likely to receive the services needed to beƩer meet their needs.   
 
For these reasons, the UMB CVP supports HB 1433 and respecƞully encourages a favorable report. 

 
 


